FVWDB One Stop Committee
Approved Meeting Minutes

May 10, 2010
Members Present:  Ms. VanNess, Mr. Mauch, Mr. Irwin, Mr. Sloan, Mr. Beregszazi, Mr. Martinez

Members Absent:  Mr. Westphal, Ms. Cronmiller

Others Present:  Ms. Welch, Mr. Turner, Ms. Meyer

Ms. VanNess called the meeting to order at 1:09 p.m.

Review of One Stop System Recommendations:  Mr. Turner distributed a handout of the Job Center Total activities to date, third quarter report (July 1, 2009 to March 31, 2010) and discussed highlights of the report.  It lists information for PY 09 vs. PY 08 and the percentage of change.  If anyone has any questions about the data, please contact Mr. Turner.


The committee discussed the “Visions for Job Centers in the 21st Century” report which was completed in March and presented to both the One Stop Committee and FVWDB full Board.  On page 2 of the report, recommendations are listed.  Mr. Turner believes that all recommendations could be completed by the end of the coming program year.  The discussion turned into development of PY 10 One Stop committee goals.
Development of PY 10 One Stop Committee Goals:

A discussion followed on PY 10 One Stop Goals; Ms. VanNess will present the proposed goals to the full Board at the May 20th meeting (please note, they are listed in order of importance):

#1:  To maintain or increase the current level of funding and staff support for the job center system (including job center staffing and rent assistance). 

#2:  Technology improvements throughout the centers--at least 25% of hardware to be upgraded annually at each center.  (Note-goal is for the technology needs controlled by the FVWDB, not DWD or other partners).  
#3:  To implement the distance learning technology recommendations from the Job Center report for the five centers which are not part of DWD’s comprehensive center distance learning plan.  

#4:  To increase existing partnerships with the Department of Corrections, and to seek financial support from the DOC for services provided.
#5:  To continue training opportunities for job center staff, especially grief counseling and staff development.  Trainings are to be based on the needs of each center.  
#6:  To ensure the One Stop system/FVWDB is connected to and participating in respective poverty initiatives happening in the communities of the FVWDA; such as Project Promise in the Fox Cities, and the Self Sufficiency project in the Oshkosh area.
Mr. Beregszazi asked about the recommendation of moving of Oshkosh Center; Mr. Turner is having a very difficult time finding out information.  He was recently told that the county would be moving out of the center in mid-2011, not at the end of 2010 as previously planned.  


Discussion also followed on the need to provide grief training to resource room and case management staff.  


Mr. Martinez suggested the Bill Gates Foundation as targeted populations in the grant would match with the career center needs.  Mr. Martinez will forward contact information to Mr. Turner.

Other Business:  Mr. Irwin briefly talked about Elevate America project.  The committee would like information to be passed along whenever it becomes available.  Job Fairs have been conducted, although the number of employers is less than in past years, the number of job seekers remains high.  Mr. Turner will invite Mr. Annoye, Disability Program Navigator, to speak at an upcoming meeting to discuss the program (increase awareness and use of the job center system for those with disabilities).  The state of Wisconsin has applied for Disability Navigator funding and it looks promising; it will be written for one navigator for the FVWDA rather than shared between FVWDA and Bay Area. 
ADVOCAP is in their second year of Work and Wheels (helping individuals who are working buy vehicles in order to sustain employment).  Green Lake, Winnebago and Calumet counties are included in the program.  ADVOCAP also has a grant in Fond du Lac County which provides a multitude of services to those working or looking to work.   They also have a “Funds for Fines” program which provides no interest loans to individuals.  Green Lake County is moving into a new building in the beginning of June which is almost approaching Gold LEED levels.
Adjournment:  Mr. Beregszazi made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Sloan second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting was adjourned at 2:25 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Welch
